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RESPONSE TO PRIVATE MEMBER'S LEGISLATIVE PROPOSAL TO AMEND CHOICE ON TERMINATION OF PREGNANCY ACT

Following deliberations on the Hon. Cheryllyn Dudley's Legislative Proposal to amend the Choice on Termination of Pregnancy Act, members from the Portfolio and Select Committees on Women, Youth, Children and Persons with Disabilities agreed that they do not support the proposed legislative amendment.

The following are key concerns informing the members' decision to not support the proposed legislative amendment:
· There is no vast difference between the proposed amendment and the services already provided for in the principal Act, thus the proposed amendment does not appear warranted.
· There is a need for the existing Act to be better financed and implemented. In addition, there is a need for increased awareness and understanding about the Choice on Termination of Pregnancy Act and its provisions, rather than for the Act to be amended.
· It is not clear to what extent the proposal has been made on the basis of an isolated incident.
· Women's right to choice must be the primary concern in any legislative amendment and this is not adequately reflected in this proposed amendment. This relates specifically to the proposed viewing of electronic images, diagrams and photographs.
· The use of the term "unborn child" is inconsistent with the use of the term "foetus" in the principal Act.
· Introducing and/or amending legislation could be costly, and the related implications in terms of financial and human resources even more so.
· Legislative amendments should not be made in isolation of other parts of the Act or other existing legislation.
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